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on the position of the pack-ice, and to hunt for a better field
for the take-off than the ice of the narrow fjord. Scarcely had they
gone than a north-east wind sprang up, and that night the mercury
sank low. Next day the Farm radioed that the weather was still
uncertain, with wind and sub-zero temperatures. Furthermore, the
shore ice was so ridged and piled up that it offered no suitable
starting-place at all.
On May 9 the N 25 slid from its cradle. Riiser-Larsen took
it out and taxied a few times up and down the fjord. On its
strakes, or runners, the big hull moved almost as lightly over the
ice as upon wheels. The pilot was mightily satisfied. A day or so
later the N 24 came out for a similar test, Dietrichson at the con-
trols. The Farm and Hobby returned. Every day the temperatures
were mounting, though wind, fog, and sleet continued. Spring was
trying to break.
A week more of waiting. The two planes were hauled up on
shore at the heads of launching slides down which they could coast
on to the fjord ice. The supplies went aboard, all carefully weighed
and checked. It was evident that we were going to exceed the rated
load capacity of the ships. In fact, when everything was aboard,
including the crews, we were carrying on each aeroplane about a
thousand pounds more than it was supposed to lift.
Even Director Schulte-Frohlinde wanted us to make a trial flight
with these loads, but the taciturn Riiser-Larsen and Dietrichson
shook their heads. "No—unnecessary." There was no doubt about
the ships and engines being able to support this weight, if they got
into the air. Rated capacity meant capacity of lift out of water, but
we were to rise from hard ice. The experienced Norwegians feared
no trouble in the take-off, nor was there any. The two planes rose
like gulls.
May 18 was abruptly a good day, and we might have started
then. The nineteenth and twentieth brought a return of unsatis-
factory weather, but our chief meteorologist, Dr, Bjerknes, notified
us to be ready to start on short notice, as all outside reports were
favourable. The base crew started gassing the ships. At evening on
May 20 we were absolutely ready.
As we looked from our windows on the morning of the twenty-
first, we needed no weather expert to tell us that the day had

